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TO: Mayors’ Council on Regional Transportation 
         
FROM:  Mike Buda, Executive Director, Mayors’ Council 
 
DATE: November 22, 2023 (for the public meeting on November 23, 2023) 
 
SUBJECT: LATE ITEM 6.1 – Key Elements of the 2024 Federal Budget Submission 
  

 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the Mayors’ Council on Regional Transportation: 

1. Approve its 2024-25 Federal Pre-Budget Submission as presented in Annex 1; 
2. Ask the Chair to transmit the submission to the Honourable Chrystia Freeland, Deputy Prime 

Minister and Minister of Finance and the Honourable Sean Fraser, Minister of Housing, 
Infrastructure and Communities; 

3. Ask members travelling to Ottawa on November 28-30, 2023 to share the submission with 
Members of Parliament they are meeting with; 

4. Receive this report. 
 

 
PURPOSE: 
 
To propose for consideration the Mayors’ Council’s 2024 Federal Budget Submission. 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
The Mayors’ Council made a submission to Finance Minister Freeland on the 2023 federal budget on 
February 10, 2023 with the following recommendations: 

1. Provide $250 million in Emergency Transit Relief Funding to TransLink 
2. Accelerate the delivery of the Permanent Transit Fund (PTF) by two years 
3. Permanently double the Canada Community-Building Fund 
4. Launch a tri-partite national commission together with provinces, local governments and transit 

agencies to develop a new funding model for public transit 
 
The Mayors’ Council launched its Access for Everyone campaign on May 11, 2023 to secure the 
necessary federal funding to deliver the 10-Year Priorities, starting with a commitment from all parties 
to support the Mayors’ Council’s recommendations in its 2023 pre-budget submissions.  
 
On June 16, 2023, the House of Commons Standing Committee on Finance launched its annual pre-
budget consultations process, calling for submissions by August 4, 2023. The Mayors’ Council submitted 
a placeholder submission based on its 2023 submission and signaled that a full and detailed submission 
would be released in late Fall 2023. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Given the pressures of overcrowding, population growth, constrained bus fleet and depot capacity and 
aggressive new provincial housing measures, the Mayors’ Council and Board have agreed to urge the 

https://accessforeveryone.ca/mayorscouncilbeginspush/
https://accessforeveryone.ca/
https://www.ourcommons.ca/DocumentViewer/en/44-1/FINA/news-release/12536255
https://www.ourcommons.ca/DocumentViewer/en/44-1/FINA/news-release/12536255
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provincial and federal government to fund a new Investment Plan in mid-2024 that would enable 
TransLink to deliver limited transit service expansion with existing fleet as soon as late-2024, and begin 
the procurement process to expand the bus fleet and depots to ready the system for Tier 1 BRTs and 
region-wide service expansions planned for the 2025 Investment Plan. A submission to the 2024-25 
federal budget should set out the scope of new service and projects proposed for a 2024 Investment 
Plan that would then be matched with regional contributions to enable the Plan to move ahead as 
planned. 
 
The 2024 Federal Budget submission makes specific asks based on projects recently approved by the 
Mayors’ Council as an initial phase of the Access for Everyone Plan. The submission draws on the same 
rationale and strategic objectives that the Mayors’ Council’s Access for Everyone campaign has followed 
since its launched in May, with an added emphasis on housing given recent provincial legislative 
announcements.  
 
The submission (see Annex 1) includes the following recommendations to the Government of Canada 
for its 2024-25 Budget:  
 
1. Support the building of three new Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) projects in the region by committing to 

work in a formal partnership with the Province of British Columbia and TransLink to complete 
project planning and funding so that procurement can begin in late-2025 and service by 2027. Initial 
cost estimates for the on-road infrastructure required to deliver BRT service on these three 
corridors are $250-$300 million each (to be confirmed in final business cases in early 2025), with 
additional funding also needed to expand TransLink’s bus fleet and associated maintenance facilities 
(see recommendation #2 below). The first three BRT corridors to begin construction, out of the nine 
proposed in the region’s transit and transportation expansion plan, Access for Everyone, are: 

• Park Royal (North Shore) to Metrotown (Burnaby)  

• Langley to Maple Ridge along 200th Ave, the Golden Ears Bridge and Lougheed Highway 

• Surrey to White Rock along King George Boulevard 
 

2. Commit new capital funding by mid-2024 from the Permanent Transit Fund to support the 
immediate delivery of the first phase of the Access for Everyone Plan that will begin alleviating 
overcrowding as soon as possible, ready the system for BRT, and enable substantial service 
expansion in the next several years with investments to: 

a. Expand TransLink’s Bus Fleet ($375 million): To enable peak period bus expansion by 2027 
and support Bus Rapid Transit delivery. Long procurement timelines require early 
investment decisions so that expansion capacity is available before overcrowding hits crisis 
levels in the face of record-setting population growth. 

b. Additional Bus Depot Capacity ($1.4 billion): TransLink’s ability to expand bus service and 
deliver BRT are constrained by bus storage. New depots are required to deliver BRT and 
other bus service expansion. Sites must be confirmed to begin work on depot expansion. In 
addition, considerable investment is required to transform TransLink's current bus fleet and 
depots in order to store, charge, and maintain a zero-emissions bus fleet.  

c. Active Transportation & Road Safety Projects ($70 million):  Investment in active 
transportation and road safety in the Metro Vancouver region will support the achievement 
of the Province of BC’s Clean Transportation Action Plan and Move Commute Connect 
strategy that aim to double active transportation trips and move toward Vision Zero through 
reducing road-related fatalities and serious injuries. The Access for Everyone plan commits 
to significant investment in protected active transportation infrastructure and road safety 
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infrastructure improvements across Metro Vancouver, which are estimated to cost around 
$300M per year.  

d. Initiating the Golden Ears Way BRT-readiness and goods-movement project ($120 million): 
Since toll removal on the Golden Ears Bridge in 2017, the Maple Ridge/Pitt Meadows area 
has experienced traffic volume changes and industrial growth along the Golden Ears Way 
corridor. There is increased demand on the corridor due to the growth of the surrounding 
areas which includes significant industrial growth. This project identifies opportunities for 
infrastructure modifications to increase the reliability of the corridor to support future 
travel patterns. The proposed infrastructure modifications would enable BRT in this corridor 
(one of the first three priority BRT corridors) and enable important economic development 
opportunities for Katzie First Nation. 
 

3. Join the working group between the Province of British Columbia and TransLink which launched in 
mid-2022 to return TransLink to long-term financial sustainability by avoiding overreliance on 
regressive sources such as transit fares and property taxes, and that grows with the population and 
economy. This approach will ensure that TransLink regains long-term financial sustainability to 
deliver existing transit service and has access to new revenues required to expand service to support 
record-setting population growth, affordable housing development, GHG emission reduction targets 
and to help to reduce household transportation costs and congestion on the regional road network. 
 
We propose that the Government of Canada’s contributions to this new transit funding model 
include: 

a. Complete the program design and intake process of the new Permanent Transit Fund (PTF) 
by May 2024 so that TransLink can confirm and begin planning its PTF funding allocation in a 
mid-2024 Investment Plan (see recommendation #2 above). 

b. Add an annual cost escalator of at least 5% to the PTF so that its allocation grows in line 
with TransLink’s other major revenue sources and increasing demands on the transit system 
due to population and economic growth. 

c. Work with the Province of British Columbia to expand transit fare discounts or refundable 
transit pass tax rebates for lower-income residents to offset the regressive impacts of 
future fare increases on those who can least afford it. 

 
Next Steps 
 
Following approval of the submission, the Chair will conduct a local media availability to speak to details 
of the submission and the next steps of the Mayors’ Council. A delegation of Mayors’ Council members 
from BRT communities is travelling to Ottawa next week who can share details of the submission with 
Members of Parliament and national media.  
 
ATTACHMENT: 

• Annex 1: More Affordable Housing Through Strategic Investments in Urban Transit: Mayors’; Council 
Submission to the Government of Canada in Advance of the 2024-25 Budget 

• Annex 2: Staff presentation slides 
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ANNEX 1 
 

 
More Affordable Housing Through 
Strategic Investments in Urban 
Transit 
Mayors’ Council Submission to the Government of Canada in 
Advance of the 2024-25 Budget 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November 23, 2023 
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RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

As the Government of Canada prepares its 2024-25 Budget, Metro Vancouver’s TransLink 

Mayors' Council on Regional Transportation asks that the Government: 

1. Support the building of three new Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) projects in the region by 

committing to work in a formal partnership with the Province of British Columbia and 

TransLink to complete project planning and funding so that procurement can begin in late-

2025 and service by 2027. Initial cost estimates for the on-road infrastructure required to 

deliver BRT service on these three corridors are $250-$300 million each (to be confirmed in 

final business cases in early 2025), with additional funding also needed to expand 

TransLink’s bus fleet and associated maintenance facilities (see recommendation #2 below). 

The first three BRT corridors to begin construction, out of the nine proposed in the region’s 

transit and transportation expansion plan, Access for Everyone, are: 

• Park Royal (North Shore) to Metrotown (Burnaby)  

• Langley to Maple Ridge along 200th Ave, the Golden Ears Bridge and Lougheed 

Highway 

• Surrey to White Rock along King George Boulevard 

 

2. Commit new capital funding by mid-2024 from the Permanent Transit Fund to support the 

immediate delivery of the first phase of the Access for Everyone Plan that will begin 

alleviating overcrowding as soon as possible, ready the system for BRT, and enable 

substantial service expansion over the next several years with investments to: 

a. Expand TransLink’s Bus Fleet ($375 million): To enable peak period bus expansion 

by 2027 and support Bus Rapid Transit delivery. Long procurement timelines require 

early investment decisions so that expansion capacity is available before 

overcrowding hits crisis levels in the face of record-setting population growth. 

b. Add Bus Depot Capacity ($1.4 billion): TransLink’s ability to expand bus service and 

deliver BRT are constrained by bus storage. New depots are required to deliver BRT 

and other bus service expansion. Sites must be confirmed to begin work on depot 

expansion. In addition, considerable investment is required to transform TransLink's 

current bus fleet and depots in order to store, charge, and maintain a zero-emissions 

bus fleet.  

c. Deliver Active Transportation & Road Safety Projects ($70 million):  Investment in 

active transportation and road safety in the Metro Vancouver region will support the 

achievement of the Province of BC’s Clean Transportation Action Plan and Move 

Commute Connect strategy that aim to double active transportation trips and move 
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toward Vision Zero through reducing road-related fatalities and serious injuries. The 

Access for Everyone plan commits to significant investment in protected active 

transportation infrastructure and road safety infrastructure improvements across 

Metro Vancouver, which are estimated to cost around $300M per year.  

d. Launch the Golden Ears Way BRT-readiness and goods-movement project ($120 

million): Since toll removal on the Golden Ears Bridge in 2017, the Maple Ridge/Pitt 

Meadows area has experienced traffic volume changes and industrial growth along 

the Golden Ears Way corridor. There is increased demand on the corridor due to the 

growth of the surrounding areas which includes significant industrial growth. This 

project identifies opportunities for infrastructure modifications to increase the 

reliability of the corridor to support future travel patterns. The proposed 

infrastructure modifications would enable BRT in this corridor (one of the first three 

priority BRT corridors) and enable important economic development opportunities 

for Katzie First Nation. 

 

3. Join the working group between the Province of British Columbia and TransLink which 

launched in mid-2022 to return TransLink to long-term financial sustainability by avoiding 

overreliance on regressive sources such as transit fares and property taxes, and that grows 

with the population and economy. This approach will ensure that TransLink regains long-

term financial sustainability to deliver existing transit service and has access to new 

revenues required to expand service to support record-setting population growth, 

affordable housing development, GHG emission reduction targets and to help to reduce 

household transportation costs and congestion on the regional road network.  

 

We propose that the Government of Canada’s contributions to a new transit funding model 

include: 

a. Complete the program design and intake process of the new Permanent Transit 

Fund (PTF) by May 2024 so that TransLink can confirm and begin planning its PTF 

funding allocation in a mid-2024 Investment Plan (see recommendation #2 above). 

b. Add an annual cost escalator of at least 5% to the PTF so that its allocation grows in 

line with TransLink’s other major revenue sources and increasing demands on the 

transit system due to population and economic growth. 

c. Work with the Province of British Columbia to expand transit fare discounts or 

refundable transit pass tax rebates for lower-income residents to offset the 

regressive impacts of future fare increases on those who can least afford it. 
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Introduction 
 

In Canada’s big cities, public transit is a basic utility, like electricity, drinking water or roads – an essential 

service that keeps our cities moving, working and successful. Transit services must be provided at the 

levels and quality required to meet the mobility needs of residents and contribute to a well-functioning 

urban transportation network that enables the efficient movement of goods. 

 

Today, transit is also playing a pivotal role in enabling the development of affordable housing, with local 

and provincial governments – such as in British Columbia – working together to plan for significant 

increases in housing densities along frequent transit corridors. This strategy is key to unlocking 

affordability, but the reality is that service must be frequent and reliable for residents in order to make 

transit-oriented development successful.  

 

The governments of Canada and British Columbia are well aligned with municipalities in the Metro 

Vancouver region around our shared goals of improving affordability and reducing GHG emissions. But 

despite the investments our three levels of governments have made in transit in recent years, Metro 

Vancouver’s transportation system is struggling to meet the needs of residents and businesses due to 

surging demand.   

 

Our regional transit agency, TransLink, serves more than 400,000 people every day, with the system 

acting as the transportation backbone for 23 communities – including some of the fastest growing cities 

in the country.  

 

Growing Pressures on Transit 
 

Coming out of the 

pandemic, demand for 

transit in Metro 

Vancouver has 

exploded, with ridership 

recovery surpassing all 

other major transit 

systems in Canada and 

the United States. In 

some parts of the 

region, ridership is 20% 

higher than it was in 

2019, and ridership on 

some busy routes have 

more than doubled over 
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the same period, leaving thousands of customers waiting in long line-ups to board overcrowded trains 

and buses.  

 

While this return to transit is welcome and encouraging, the region’s transit services are essentially 

frozen at 2019 levels while over the same period the region’s population has grown by almost 200,000.  

 
 

Looking ahead, federal immigration targets will contribute to growth of 50,000 to 70,000 people per 

year, or more than one million by 2050 – the equivalent to adding the population of the City of North 

Vancouver annually to our already crowded region. We must act now to ensure transit service is keeping 

up with this growth.  
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Transit service lagging population growth 

Transit service per resident is now back to where it was ten years ago. Without new investment we 

will fall further behind as population grows. 

 

Metro Vancouver is forecasted to grow by 50,000 new residents each year – 

but the last two years have seen more than 70,000 new residents. 
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A New Plan for Growth and Affordability: Access for Everyone 
 

The Mayors’ Council on Regional Transportation has unanimously agreed on a plan for the new and 

expanded transit services we will need to accommodate population growth and put affordable housing 

within reach for everyone in our communities.  

 

The Access for Everyone plan will reach every corner of the region, helping people get where they need 

to go. It takes a “bus-first” approach – doubling local bus service and building approximately 170 km of 

rapid transit, as well as initiating planning for additional rapid transit corridors across the region. The 

plan also includes investments in active transportation and road infrastructure, with the goal of 

providing sustainable transportation options for everyone, no matter where they live in the region. 
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Bus-based transit expansion for quick action 

 

TransLink plans to begin rolling out the first phase of the Access for Everyone plan in mid-2024, in 

response to increasing public demand and to ensure services will be there to support the new housing 

currently being built in our communities. The first phase includes three new Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) 

routes – new technology that will provide the region’s most frequent and most reliable bus service – as 

well as additional buses, bus depot expansion to serve the new BRT lines and begin expanding bus 

service across the region again, active transportation projects and the Golden Ears Way BRT-readiness 

and goods-movement project. 
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Action on Affordable Housing 

 

The Province of B.C. recently introduced legislation to require transit oriented development (TOD) of up 

to 20 stories adjacent to SkyTrain and planned BRT stations as well as near important transit hubs that, 

province-wide, are aimed to provide up to 100,000 new homes over the next decade.  

 

The provincial government has also announced legislation to require Metro Vancouver municipalities to 

allow a minimum of 4 to 6 units on all residential lands. Province-wide estimates indicate this will create 
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130,000 new, small-scale multi-unit homes over the next decade. Along with other legislation targeting 

short-term rentals and changes to local approval processes, these recent changes will transform housing 

development in B.C. and put the province at the forefront of the housing affordability agenda in North 

America. Predating these provincial actions, local governments in Metro Vancouver were following 

aggressive transit-oriented development plans set by the regional government that has resulted in the 

deliberate densification of regional lands adjacent to TransLink’s transit network. 

 

 
 

Taken together, these provincial and local actions have supercharged transit demand. Denser 

communities drive a greater shift to active transportation modes like transit, while at the same time 

accommodating more people and more demand on the transportation network. Transit-oriented 

development is a key component of the province’s and region’s plan to respond to the housing 

affordability crisis, but without federal support to help deliver additional transit, this approach will not 

be successful.  

 

The Access for Everyone plan is designed to quickly expand new Bus Rapid Transit lines along which new 

TOD can be planned; at the same time, the plan’s target to double bus service will be an important 

support for the province’s efforts to densify residential areas further from the region’s key transit 

corridor with 4- and 6-plex zoning. Record-setting population growth adds even greater pressure to 

rapidly expand transit in Metro Vancouver to ensure that both current and future residents and 

businesses have access to transit as a basic utility and building block for high quality, affordable 

communities. 
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Climate action 

 

The Government of BC is striving for net-zero GHGs by 2050 in its CleanBC Roadmap to 2030. CleanBC 

targets a 40% reduction in GHGs by 2030 (relative to 2007). Metro Vancouver’s regional government 

and TransLink are working together to identify an implementation pathway for the region to meet its 

target to reduce GHG emissions from passenger cars and trucks by 65% by 2030 (relative to 2010 levels). 

The accelerated national and provincial transition to emissions-free and low-emission passenger cars 

and light trucks will help the region meet about 50-60% of its 2030 targets; the remainder will need to 

come from making more efficient use of existing transportation modes, including a modal shift to transit 

and active transportation. 

 

Unfortunately, while regional and municipal transportation investments and strong land-use policies 

have laid the foundation for a relatively sustainable transportation system by North American standards, 

people in the Metro Vancouver region still largely prefer to drive. Around 70% of trips in the region are 

made by cars and the remaining 30% by walking, biking, rolling, and transit. These trends have slowed 

over the last decade but fall well short of the absolute decreases required to meet national and 

provincial emission reduction targets.  
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Every year that GHG emissions are not reduced contributes to worsening climate change impacts and 

makes achieving the targets in the remaining time period even more difficult. Achieving the 2030 targets 

are critical to minimize those compounding impacts, while also setting the region on a trajectory to 

become carbon neutral by 2050. 

 

 

The climate action plan has two additional impacts on TransLink: it requires significant capital 

investments to convert our buses to a zero-emission fleet, while at the same time as reducing 

TransLink’s fuel tax revenue as the region converts to zero-emission vehicles. 

 

Dramatically expanding transit supply – as an alternative to driving – is a necessary precondition to 

achieving these targets (although not sufficient on its own to meet the targets; additional measures are 

required, all of which will rely on substantially increased transit). TransLink’s Transport 2050 plan 

includes most of the transit expansion needed to meet the supply-side solutions required, but the pace 

of the expansion needed is so aggressive that even short delays in planned transit expansion will put the 

targets out of reach.  
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Transit’s Broken Fundin  Model 
 

In order to stay on track with service expansion proposed in the Access for Everyone Plan, TransLink 

needs both the provincial and federal governments to join the region in making the commitments 

necessary for TransLink to begin rolling out the first phase of Access for Everyone in late 2024. But 

before expansion is possible, TransLink’s funding model must be returned to sustainability, and its $ 00 

million annual structural deficit – over 30% of its annual budget – addressed. 

 

Like other urban transit agencies, TransLink experienced a significant decline in ridership during the 

pandemic, which dramatically supressed fare revenue, while at the same time continued delivering 

about the same service levels to protect the mobility of essential, front-line workers. While ridership has 

been recovering quickly, TransLink is facing rapidly growing costs as a result of inflationary pressures, 

particularly labour and construction costs. Thanks to pandemic relief funding from the federal and 

provincial governments, we have protected transit service which has encouraged and supported North 

America leading ridership recovery. However, expenditures will continue to outpace existing regressive 
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revenue sources, even without increasing services, and by 2026, without new revenue sources, transit 

service reductions will be required. 

 

TransLink’s $600 million structural deficit 

The largest single contributor to TransLink’s structural deficit – as is the case in all other large urban transit 

systems with high fare-box recovery ratios prior to the pandemic – is lower fare revenue, at approximately 

$188 million annually.  Most of this is due to the change in ridership from pre-pandemic levels. While system-

wide ridership has now returned to approximately 90% of 2019 levels, the pandemic has had a long-lasting 

impact: ridership in 2023 is lower than had been forecast before the pandemic for this year. 

 

This structural deficit is not the result of mismanagement or inefficient spending. It is the inevitable result of 

the transit funding model that prevailed in North America prior to the pandemic. This model relied on highly 

regressive user fees set at much higher rates than any other core public service. In addition, transit’s other 

primary funding tool, the property tax, is also regressive and does not grow at the same rate as the growing 

needs on transit such as population, the economy or senior government expectations around housing 

affordability, climate change or reconciliation.  

While this model worked, although barely, prior to the pandemic, inflation, changes in ridership patterns, 

accelerated population growth rates as a result of higher federal immigration targets, and new transit-

oriented development requirements have combined to sever the relationship between transit revenue 

sources and the needs and expectations to deliver expanded services.  

We need to move beyond this unsustainable model and move towards a new way of funding transit that 

reflects current realities and prepares major urban centres like Metro Vancouver for population growth. 

Already, the Mayors’ Council and Government of BC have embarked on a collaborative work program to 

return TransLink to long-term financial sustainability by 2025 and we need the federal government at 

the table.  
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Now is the time for all three orders of government to recommit to the importance of transit and ensure 

that the resources are available to fulfill its role. Now is the time to put transit in Canada’s largest urban 

regions firmly on the road to recovery and deliver the new and expanded service our cities, provinces 

and country needs – now and into the future. 

 

 

 

About the Mayors’ Council on Regional Transportation  

The Mayors’ Council is the collective voice of Metro Vancouver residents on transit and transportation. 
Our members include representatives from each of the 21 municipalities in TransLink’s service area, as 
well as Electoral Area ‘A’ and the Tsawwassen First Nation. It is responsible for approving TransLink’s 
transportation plans, identifying local funding and negotiating with other levels of government to make 
those plans a reality. 

www.accessforeveryone.ca 

Contact: Mike Buda, Executive Director, mike.buda@translink.ca 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.accessforeveryone.ca%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cmike.buda%40translink.ca%7C050dd3b47dfe4180e90208dbeb659a1c%7C4157b39d533a41f78314898c4d2ff33b%7C0%7C0%7C638362593847426049%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xHl1lHp0j6oZ5sBVICiAaG1%2FhDEwHaE%2Bihrh2TFsGj8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:mike.buda@translink.ca
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ANNEX B 

 
 
 

 
  

 nnex B for Late  tem 6  

 resenta on on Federal Bud et Submission
November 23, 2023

Campai n  oals:

 Secure federal   provincial funding for
the  rst phase of the Access for
Everyone plan in 2024.

 Accelerate the delivery of the federal
Permanent Transit Fund to 2024, or
other source of immediate funding.

 Launch a tripar te commission to
develop a new funding model for public
transit in Canada .

Today s step: federal budget submission

 ccess for Everyone Campai n
Campai n launched May  0 3 to support fast roll  out of Transport           ear  riori es
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 More than doublin of bus service:

 Signi cant increase region wide

   B T lines

     apidBus candidate lines

 7 Express bus lines

 New service areas

  5 more SeaBus service

  0 more Expo   Millennium Line service
(in addi on to Broadway  
Surrey Langley Skytrain projects)

 65 more service on Canada Line

 60 more HandyDART available trips
provided 24 7

 ur  uick response plan: Access  or   eryone
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1. Support the building of three new Bus Rapid Transit
(BRT) projects in the region

2. Commit new capital funding by mid  2024 from the
Permanent Transit Fund to support the immediate
delivery of the  rst phase of the Access for Everyone
Plan:

 Expand TransLink s Bus Fleet ($375 million)

 Addi onal Bus Depot Capacity ($1.4 billion)

 Ac ve Transporta on   Road Safety Projects ($70m)

 Golden Ears Way BRT readiness ($120 million)

3. Work with TransLink and BC to return TransLink to long  
term  nancial sustainability.

Federal Bud et Submission:  ecommenda ons
                                                                     

  

 O awa delega on by Mayors  Council members
next week to meet with MPs and Ministers on the
pre budget submission.

 Let local Members of Parliament know why it is
important the Government of Canada take quick
ac on to support transit expansion in Metro
Vancouver.

 Work with partners and stakeholders to amplify
these messages to the federal government.

 ext Steps

  


